



## AGENDA ITEM COMMENTARY

---

<b>MEETING NAME:</b>	City Council
<b>MEETING DATE:</b>	February 5, 2024
<b>ITEM TITLE:</b>	Consider and take appropriate action on second update and report from staff regarding hail damage from June 2023 storm
<b>STAFF INITIATOR:</b>	Randy Criswell

---

### **BACKGROUND:**

About a month ago we provided you with a report and update on the status of our damages from the June 2023 hailstorm. Since then we've continued working with our TMLIRP consultant, Tyler Franklin (4T Partnership), and we're very close to finishing up all preliminary work with regard to our roof damages.

We asked Mr. Franklin to provide us with a cost to upgrade any composition roof that wasn't currently a Class 4 roof, which he has. He also provided us with costs to upgrade any wellhouse roof to metal where possible. Please refer to the attached worksheet detailing the costs and different properties. The total cost to upgrade all roofs to Class 4 or metal (as deemed appropriate for the location) is about \$5700, which we recommend. If we can avoid having to go through this again I think it's worth the extra cost.

From this point, if Council agrees, we will work with 4T to schedule the work, and try to have all repairs done as quickly as possible.

The other component to the hailstorm damage was our vehicle fleet. There were a total of 25 vehicles with hail damage. Repairs have been completed on 6 vehicles and there are currently two in the shop being repaired. Unfortunately, repairs have been slow as it is difficult for most departments to be without more than two vehicles for an extended period of time.

### **EXHIBITS:**

Project detail

### **COUNCIL ACTION/STAFF RECOMMENDATION:**

Staff requests authorization to proceed with the roof repairs and Class 4 upgrades as discussed.